

MINISTRY OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT

Te Manatū Whakahiato Ora

MINISTRY OF SOCIAL DEVELOPMENT, Bowen State Building, Bowen Street, Wellington 6011, PO Box 1556, Wellington 6140
• Telephone: 0-4-916 3300 • Facsimile: 0-4-918 0099

2 0 AUG 2014

Ms Keri Eagan fyi-request-1851-47900e41@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Eagan

Thank you for your email of 29 July 2014 requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982, the following information:

• Provide copies of all communications from the Principal Health Advisor or the Principal Disability Advisor to medical doctors regarding the Disability Allowance in the years 2010 – 2014.

After consulting with the Principal Health and Principal Disability Advisors, I can advise that there have been no communications to medical doctors concerning the Disability Allowance from 2010 to 2014.

The Principal Health Advisor has advised that he has held informal one-on-one discussions with various doctors at the Medical Conferences that the Ministry has hosted. However, he has not provided any communications that directly related to the Disability Allowance. Likewise the Principal Disability Advisor has advised that she has not provided any communication in relation to the Disability Allowance. Therefore your request for this information is refused under section 18(e) of the Official Information Act as no written communications exist.

I am sorry I could not be more helpful. You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my response by the Ombudsman, whose address for contact purposes is:

The Ombudsman
Office of the Ombudsman
PO Box 10-152
WELLINGTON 6143

Yours sincerely

Debbie Power

-Deputy Chief Executive, Work and Income







